

Meeting Minutes

Monday, October 9, 2023

The meeting was held at Dye's Walk.



Several members and guests showed up early to enjoy a tasty dinner at Dye's Walk.

The meeting was called to order by Chuck Baker at 7:30 pm.

17 members, 3 officers, and 4 guests were in attendance.

Old Business

Adam Hunt read the September meeting minutes. Adam identified one needed change in the minutes. The date of Ticket Fly #3 should be noted as September 9, 2023. There were no additional questions concerning the minutes. A motion to approve the meeting minutes as amended was made and seconded. The minutes were approved as read by a show of hands.

Doug read the Treasurer's Report. September income was \$1,202.93, and expenses were \$567.54. If any member wishes to have a copy of the treasurer's report, please contact Doug. Total current paid membership for 2023 is 38. 4 complimentary memberships have also been issued. 2022 ended with 38 members and 2021 ended the year at 52 members. There were no questions concerning the report. A motion to approve the treasurer's report was made and seconded. The report was approved as read by a show of hands.



Hurricane Creek Airpark

An update was given on Hurricane Creek Airpark.

• Final fertilizing and watering of runway & pits completed for 2023

Hurricane Creek Airpark – remaining items (Chuck)

- Install membership card holder
- Install spectator sign
- Relocate the windsock

New Business

Anthony Wilczynski (12 years old) was voted in as our newest member!



The Porta Potty will be picked up as early as November 9. Plan accordingly.

On September 16, 2023. the East Side RC club had a good turnout for their Electric Fly-in & Swap Meet. 40 pilots were in attendance and many specialty awards and trophies were distributed. Chuck was not able to fly because he was busy selling \$600 worth of donated items to benefit our club. Thanks Chuck.

An event with the Boy Scouts was held at the field on September 20, 2023. They launched several 2-liter water rockets and enjoyed our flying demonstrations.

Ticket Fly # 4 was held on September 23, 2023. There were 9 registered Pilots. Tim Piccione won the 50/50 drawing.

The Club had an awesome turnout of 40 people for the fall picnic on October 7, 2023. It was very windy, but a few flights were made.

Rick made a very nice video of the picnic, located here - https://photos.app.goo.gl/w5QCkhi41UntiLJAA

Former member James Garrett passed away on September 23, 2023, at the age of 90.

2023 Dues

https://www.indyrcsouth.org/membership-dues/

2023 Officers

The current officers will remain on as interim officers until new volunteers step forward or until the end of 2023.



Presentation

No presentation for October

Upcoming Area Events

- October 14 Danville Warbird Fly-in
- October 21 Center Grove HS Indoor (scheduled for 5 sessions this season)
- October 28 & 29 Crossroads Air Show (Mt. Comfort) \$10 each, but \$150+ parking/carload
- October 28 Fall Float Fly at Gibbs Memorial Park in Danville

Next Club Meeting

Monday, November 13, 2023, at 7:30pm (Dye's Walk)

Show and Tell

Mike Reynolds brought in his F-35 with a finished new USAF Thunderbirds paint scheme.







Chuck brought in several items that can be purchased for a small donation to the club.





Chuck brought in his new Jackery Explorer 1000 Portable Power Station (Adam's fault that Chuck "Had" to buy one). They are very handy for charging batteries at a field without AC Power.









Adjourn

The meeting was adjourned at 8:37 pm by Chuck.



Raffle Prize:

https://www.horizonhobby.com/product/aeroscout-s-2-1.1m-bnf-basic/HBZ385001.html



Chuck Baker won the AeroScout (thank you to Hobby RC for the discount on the raffle prize).